[image: image1.jpg]




SEPTEMBER NEWSHEET 2016
Welcome Back
Welcome back to our new school year 2016-17. We are delighted to see our students back with such enthusiasm (at least most of them!). 
Staff/Class changes
Welcome back to Mrs Hughes who will be job sharing with Miss Fraser this year with class 3. We have an additional Primary class this year and the staff have done a fantastic job of transforming the playroom into an additional classroom. 
New students
We have eight new students starting in the nursery this year so far. They will start gradually from now until Halloween and we welcome them to the Mitchell House family.  Robin and Rueben have started today, 1st September. We also have Noah starting in Class 1 and Jack starting in class 2.
Elections Day
We will be having our Head Boy/Girl elections next Friday afternoon. The post is open to year 14 and year 15 students who are invited to make a speech to the rest of the school. The votes will be open to staff and students. We will also be electing House captains, Schools Council representatives and ECO School reps on the same Friday. Check our website and facebook page for the results.
Vaccinations
The Vaccination team will be in school on Monday 17th October to give the Flu vaccination to all Primary Pupils. You will receive a permission form from the team before then. 

Parent teacher meetings
We intend to have our initial parent teacher meetings during the first and second week of October. An appointment time will be issued to you next week. We look forward to seeing you all then. 
Uniforms

If you would like to purchase or order a new uniform please contact the office. We have some sizes in stock. The red sweatshirts are for year 14 and 15 pupils only. Please ensure all items of clothing a clearly labelled. Can I remind you that football shirts/coats are not to be worn to school as they can cause offence?
Extra-Curricular

After schools clubs will commence on Tuesday 13th September. Mrs Thompson will be sending out letters of invitation next week. Please ensure the responses are filled out and returned to school.  Please continue to check in students bags daily for information on events.
Dates for your diary
Parent and Toddler Group Tuesday 27th September 10.30-11.30

Primary Parent/Teacher meetings 3rd and 5th October

Post Primary Parent/Teacher meetings 10th October

Prize Day 21st October

Halloween Disco Thursday 27th October
Christmas Fair Saturday 10th December (TBC)

Primary Performance 12th & 13th December

Healthy School and school dinners
Please remember that we are a healthy school and must follow the healthy school guidelines. Children are not allowed to bring sweets, chocolate, crisps or drinks to school. If your child takes packed lunch you must send healthy options along with one small treat. Teachers are allowed to give a small food treat on a Friday afternoon and a cake on birthdays. 

Please bear in mind that we have to phone through to Ashfield school by 9.45am with our dinner numbers. If you know your child is going to be arriving late in school please phone ahead to let class or office staff know if they need a school dinner ordered. 
Health and Safety
We would ask you not to send your child to school if he/she is sick. Please bear in mind that all the students at Mitchell House School are very vulnerable to picking up bugs and germs. For some, this can have serious consequences.
Parents bringing their children to school in the mornings should wait in the front foyer where a member of staff will meet you to take your child to class. If you need to come into school please report at the office first.
If you have a question or concern about anything in school, please do not hesitate to contact me – tel: 02890 768407 or e-mail me at lmatchett572@c2kni.net
